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AGM 2021 – Annual Registrar Report 
 
Richmond Jets Minor Hockey AGM – June 1st, 2021 
 
2020/2021 Season Summary: 
 
This was a season like no other. The 2019/2020 season came to an abrupt end when the pandemic 
took hold. The entire 2020/2021 season was dictated by Covid-19, the PHO and the restrictions 
imposed upon us. This season saw 801 players registered for programs on a total of 51 teams.  
 
 

Intro to Hockey   not offered     
U6 (Initiation Minor)   50 players for 3 teams 
U7 (Initiation Major)   47 players for 3 teams 
U8 (Novice Minor)   56 players for 4 teams  
U9 (Novice Major)   77 players for 5 teams 
U11 (Atom) – Rep   49 players for 3 teams 
U11 (Atom) – House   77 players for 5 teams   
U13 (Pee Wee) – Rep   67 players for 4 teams 
U13 (Pee Wee) – House  96 players for 6 teams 
U15 (Bantam) – Rep   37 players for 2 teams 
U15 (Bantam) – House  91 players for 6 teams 
U18 (Midget) – Rep   34 players for 2 teams 
U18 (Midget) – House  88 players for 6 teams 
U21 (Juvenile) – Rep   16 players for 1 team 
U21 (Juvenile) – House  16 players for 1 team 
   

As you can see by numbers, we were down in registration numbers from the previous year.  We had 
a significant number more registered at the beginning of the season but due to covid some families 
chose to withdraw.  We also had 70 plus participants move to other programs such as Zone teams, 
Hockey Academies, Junior leagues and other unsanctioned organizations. 
 
The Jets hosted another successful, fully enrolled First Shift program this season. As this session was 
offered in the second half of the year, we were not able to move the participants into a Jets program 
the same season, usually referred to as Second Shift, but we are seeing many of them register for the 
2021-2022. 
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Unfortunately, due to the pandemic we were not able to offer the Intro to Hockey program this past 
season but are adding it back for the upcoming season.  
 
Although it was a difficult season in many ways, there was some positive come from it as well.  We 
had many individuals step up and take the training to become the team HCSP so they could take on 
the position of Covid Organizer.  This will ensure that we have a good number of Safety (HCSP) to 
draw on in the coming seasons. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the team officials, volunteers, and executive for the 
countless hours they have put in this season (and always) for keeping the Jets membership engaged 
and safe. 
 
 
 

Tina O’Connor 
Richmond Jets MHA - Registrar 

 


